
Welcome to the Oxfordshire Golf Captains website.  Please make use of all the 
useful information, which details all our events and matches for 2025.  It also 
provides you with details of the current committee members, our history and other 
information to help you enjoy our association. 

2024 was a great year under the captaincy of Terry Killick in both our internal events 
and matches against other counties (we managed to win 11, draw 5 and only lost 4).  
We also managed to retain the Four Counties Trophy for the third year running, but 
didn’t quite retain the Jubilee Trophy – we’ll try again this year. 

A little about me – I am originally from Blackpool and moved to Oxfordshire in 1994 
after joining South Oxfordshire District Council, where I worked until taking early 
retirement in 2006.  I took up golf and joined Hadden Hill Golf Club shortly after 
moving here, and became Captain in 1999.  I immediately joined the OGC and was 
secretary from 2005 until 2012. 

Once again, in 2025, we have a fabulous calendar of events and matches, so please 
try to join us and enjoy the camaraderie (as well as the golf!).  We have our usual 
internal events, inter county matches and our trip to Cornwall in May.  Following the 
success of last year’s Captain’s tour at the Forest of Arden, this year’s will be in 
England again, this time at Breadsall Priory in Derbyshire. 

I am so honoured to be this year’s Captain, and I look forward to playing golf with as 
many of our members as possible during the year.  If there is anything you feel that 
we could, as an organisation, improve, please let me, any committee member or 
your club representative know. 

I would like to thank all the committee who make our golf with the OGC possible, and 
wish you all a great 2025 golfing year.  Finally, I would like to wish Peter Walton a 
great year as OGC President. 

Roger Davies 
Captain 2025 


